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08 January 2009

The Rt Hon Gordon Brown MP

10 Downing St

London SW1A 2AA

Dear Prime Minister

We write to you to express our grave concern about the situation in Gaza and to urge you to adopt a more proactive role in alleviating the sufferings of the Gazan people.
We are a group of academics who have mainly been concerned with supporting Palestinian academic life and especially academic freedom for the people under occupation. We have followed with mounting concern the deteriorating situation in Gaza as a result of Israel’s closure policy and its repeated military attacks, often involving civilian injury and death. 
 In December, two of our colleagues undertook the hazardous sea journey to Gaza, in order to help evacuate Gazan students due to take up their educational scholarships in Western universities, but prevented from leaving by the Israeli authorities. While they were there they visited the Islamic University, the leading institute of higher institution in Gaza, and were impressed by the open nature of the institution where the word in its title 'University' was more apparent than 'Islamic'. They met the senior management of the University who impressed them with their academic authority. They have been distressed to learn that the Israelis recently bombed and destroyed large parts of the university. 
 The current assault on Gaza is, in our view, wholly unacceptable and requires urgent measures to end it. We hold Israel principally responsible for this war on the people of Gaza, whatever its claims to having been provoked. As a student of history, you will know that the Palestinians have been steadily dispossessed of more and more of their land since before 1948, leaving them penned up in the 17 per cent of territory that Israel has not yet appropriated, the angriest of them signaling their outrage by firing home-made rockets into lands taken from their community. Attempts to equate Israel’s destructive firepower with Palestinian home-made rockets of limited range are misleading and damaging to efforts aimed at solving the problem. We feel sure that you share our sense of shock and concern and appeal to you to take vigorous steps to end the killing of Gaza’s people. 
 In the circumstances, we urge you to take the following immediate actions:  
 

        to stop arms and arms-related sales to Israel forthwith until and unless it halts its attack;
 

       to suspend the EU-Israel Association Agreement until Israel demonstrates its respect for the human rights of the Palestinian people in accordance with the stipulations of the EU Charter;

As a first step, we urge you to recall the UK’s ambassador to Israel immediately, as an expression of the Government’s disquiet over Israel’s recent actions. Such prompt action will also help to defuse the anger that is building up amongst the British Muslim and Arab communities, understandably distressed by the murder of fellow Muslims in Gaza. 

Words of censure are worthy, but not enough. Only strong action can now make a difference.
We would be grateful for your prompt attention to our request and look forward to your response. 

Yours respectfully
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